
Gilwern Bowling Club 
USE IT OR LOSE IT 

 

Didn’t know we had a bowling green in Gilwern – Where is it? A common response when club 

members talk to people who live in or near Gilwern. 

Well we have, your bowling green is located in the playing fields beside the car park off Common 

Road.  

Started some 21 years ago by a few very committed locals the club, with ladies and men’s sections, 

enjoyed good local support and with the aid of a sportlot grant raised enough to build a new 

clubhouse.  

Sadly due to a decrease in our membership over the past few years the Gilwern Bowling Club will 

soon cease to exist unless we can encourage more local people to take an interest, join the club, 

and take advantage of this excellent facility provided by Llanelly Community Council. 

So unless we as a village can muster some numbers, both young and old, ladies and gents, to join 

in and USE this hard won facility Gilwern will almost certainly LOSE IT.  

The club year starts in earnest in April through to September (with a few social get togethers in the 

club house in the closed season) and practice day is on a Monday, ladies and men in the afternoon 

and evening but if enough members get together then they can play more or less whenever the 

mood takes them. 

To join or for more info call our club secretary Les Flowers on 01873  830291 or just turn up on a 

Monday and join in you will be made very welcome. 

We are a community that cannot afford to say like novelist Jack Kerouac “I don't know, 

I don't care, and it doesn't make any difference!”  
 

Or soon all our community facilities will disappear. 
 


